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Dear Neighbour, 
 

Pavilion Study Centre – Pupil Referral Unit, Whetstone: Highway Trial Pitting Works 

As you are undoubtedly aware, London Borough of Barnet have received consent from the Planning 
Authority to the two Planning Applications (Advanced Infrastructure & Main Works), made in respect to 
the above project and we are currently working to clear the critical planning conditions. 

As part of this, in conjunction with the Barnet Highways Dept; we plan to shortly undertake 4# small trial 
excavations within the carriageway of Maryrose Way and its junction with Oakleigh Park North, in order to 
verify their construction, after which, the roads will be reinstated. 

This exercise will commence on Tuesday 1st September - subject to the salient Street-Works licence 
being put in place and be complete within the week. 

The aim of this letter is to provide you both with advanced notice of the proposed Trial Pitting Works and 
to provide you with my contact details, as I will ultimately be the resident GRAHAM senior manager for the 
proposed development: 

Email: damian.kelly@graham.co.uk 
Mobile: 07584 700707 

It is our intention to retain good relationships with you, our new neighbours - throughout the course of the 
project. We will shortly establish a regular newsletter, to keep you informed as regards progress and 
upcoming works – this will be circulated as a physical letter-drop and will also be made available to the 
wider community via the School Website. 

I look forward to meeting you in the coming months. 

Yours faithfully 

Damian Kelly 
 

Damian Kelly 
Project Manager 
GRAHAM 

 
Email: damian.kelly@graham.co.uk 
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